
November 2023 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 
 

Officers present were: 

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, 

Brian Cinelli, Caleb Hoskins, Brian Geary 

 

Guests applying for membership: 

1st John Baus, Jeffery Dayton, Jason Alm, David Farlow 

2nd   

3rd Stephanie Chipps 

Voted in as a Spouse member - Stephanie Chipps 

 

# Of Members Present – 25  
 

 

Secretary’s Report 

The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website. 
 

 

Treasurer’s Report for October 

Report was given and approved. 

Opening Balance  $   9,329.22    

Expenses  $   1,037.92    

Deposits  $      721.45    

Closing Balance  $   9,012.75    

Petty Cash  $        83.00    

Savings/Jr League  $   1,715.27   50/50 Donation: Brad Sodders 
 

 

Vice President report – 

Straw will be spread when the ground has frozen so that the elevator and trucks can move freely. 

The trench before the 50yd bullseye targets will be either filled-in or the ground leveled. 

In the Spring the 50ft self-defense back-stop will be re-built 

The Executive Committee asks that if you find something broken or not right that you please leave either a note 

at the range or email one of the Committee. 
 

Executive Officer report – 

There was $15 for the soda and water last month. 

The water is turned off. 

Soda has been removed, but there is water. 

There have been many compliments on the cleanliness of the club, please try to keep it that way. 

Leave the place like you found it, if not better. Thank You 
 

League Secretary report –  

Thursday night Bullseye league is finishing up for the year. 

Rimfire league Fall Session is continuing. 

Kay Sodders gave out the awards for the Summer Rimfire League: 

 

Technical Officers report – 

None 

 



 

 

Chief Security & Safety Officer report –  

No Safety Classes were given last month. 

There are packages available to join the Youth League for next year. 
 

Special Events Coordinator –  

The Scholarship committee is continuing but several members cannot currently participate due to health 

concerns. 

The drawing for this year’s raffle is next meeting (Sig 365). You can still participate at the next meeting by 

purchasing a ticket before the drawing. 

We will be having another raffle next year and would like your suggestions as to what the prize should be 

(shotgun, AR, other) 

 

 Membership Committee report –  

One Spouse member voted in, four 1st time applicants attended. 
 

Old Business: 

The ByLaws update to increase the member dues by $25 to $120 introduced for the second time. 

A motion was introduced to waive the third reading of the measure in order for the Treasurer to get the bills out in 

time for this year. 

The Motion to waive was approved by the members. 

The update to the ByLaws was voted on by the members and approved. 

 

New Business: 

The attendance at meetings has improved at least by 10% this year due to the raffle and demonstrations put on 

by members. 

If anyone has ideas about demonstrations to put on for next year, please let the Committee know. 
 

 

Member Recognition: 

Not a recognition but to let everyone know that Vince Keeny has had heart surgery, but is doing well. 

Also Joanne DeGroat, who substitutes for Frank doing the Safety Classes, is in re-hab but will be having brain 

surgery probable after Thanksgiving. 
 

Rule Update:  

Please leave the club areas in good condition. 
 

50/50 Raffle:   

Amount = $50                Winner= $25   $15 returned to the Youth League 

 

 

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 
Officers for 2023 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625 

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113 

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518 

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889 

  

NRA #C5851 

DCM #24176 
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